Brighton and Hove council to consider zoning and tax reforms amid Airbnb housing crisis
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Brighton and Hove City Council is set to revisit the growing concern over short-term holiday lets, commonly associated with platforms like Airbnb, as discussions intensify regarding the implications for housing availability and community integrity. The council's Place Overview and Scrutiny Committee has highlighted how the surge in such rentals is impacting local residents, emphasising the urgent need for regulatory measures.
Short-term lets have proliferated dramatically in the city, with estimates suggesting that between 2,000 and 6,000 homes are currently listed as holiday accommodations. This trend has contributed to a significant reduction in the availability of residential properties, exacerbating an already challenging housing crisis. Green councillor Ollie Sykes voiced concerns during a recent committee meeting, emphasising that the option of renting homes in Brighton and Hove has become nearly obsolete for residents. He stated, “Basically, there is nowhere to rent in Brighton and Hove any more. It’s all Airbnb, which is absolutely crazy.”
Moreover, the influx of visitors and short-term tenants has placed additional pressure on local services. A report revealed that these properties produce more waste than regular homes, leading to inefficiencies in rubbish and recycling collections. With short-term lets frequently avoiding business rates—an obligation that only applies to properties classified as businesses—the council is also calling for potential tax loopholes to be closed.
The issue has drawn parallels with other cities facing similar challenges. For example, the council has discussed measures employed in places such as Blackpool, where specific zones for holiday lets have been established. By creating designated areas for short-term rentals, the goal is to mitigate their impact on the housing market while still accommodating tourism. This proposal aligns with the ongoing development of Brighton and Hove’s new City Plan, which could formalise such zoning rules.
Meanwhile, debates around the economic contributions of platforms like Airbnb are ongoing. An Airbnb spokesperson noted that their guests constitute a small fraction of total visitors and contribute significantly to the local economy. However, critics point out that these claims do not address the fundamental housing scarcity faced by local families, which has resulted in some residents being priced out of key areas. Green councillor Ellen McLeay echoed these sentiments, highlighting that short-term lets can create “ghost neighbourhoods” devoid of permanent residents.
The council's commitment to improving housing conditions extends beyond just regulating short-term rentals. In response to the burgeoning private rented sector, new licensing schemes targeting smaller Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMOs) are set to be introduced. These initiatives aim to enhance living standards and ensure responsible management of rental properties, thus furthering the council’s goals of addressing housing affordability and availability.
Amidst these discussions, there are calls from advocacy groups for broader reforms, such as the introduction of an "Airbnb levy" or a tourism tax. Such proposals aim to generate funds for building new homes and bolstering community infrastructure, ensuring a more balanced approach to development and rental accommodation in the city.
As the council prepares to deliberate on these pressing issues in the upcoming cabinet meeting, the trajectory of Brighton and Hove’s housing landscape remains a topic of significant public interest. The decisions made in the coming months could have lasting implications for both the local community and the burgeoning tourism sector, as well as the delicate balance between maintaining vibrant neighbourhoods and supporting a thriving economy.
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